
 

 

 

Dear Post-Secondary Institution Presidents: 

 

I am writing to you to acknowledge the important leadership the post-secondary sector has 

VKRZQ�LQ�%&¶V�UHVSRQVH�WR�WKH�&29,'-19 pandemic over the past 12 months, and to support you 

with the critical goal of resuming safe on-campus teaching, learning and research in 

September 2021. 

 

Your institutions worked in partnership with the BC Centre for Disease Control, WorkSafeBC, 

the Ministry of Advanced Education and Skills Training, and staff in my office to produce and 
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New variants of the SARS CoV-2 virus will likely continue to emerge. We will respond to them 

through monitoring, re-formulation of tests and vaccines, and through other measures as needed 

depending on the characteristics of the variants.  Targeted testing and contact tracing by health 

authorities will remain key supplements to immunization in rapidly controlling transmission.  

These activities will be part of normal, ongoing life with COVID-19.   

 

We have also learned over the past year that when we implement effective safety plans, large 

sectors can operate safely.  Reducing the opportunity for infectious contacts will continue to be 

an important strategy.  As such, safety plans will remain important, with updates as required.  

My team looks forward to working with you to fine-tune plans for the prevention activities we 

have all become so familiar with: self-administered health checks; facilitating hand cleaning 

through access to soap and water or encouraging people to use hand sanitizers; use of masks; 

early detection and rapid testing of potential cases; isolation; and case and contact management.   

 

The experience of the past year can help with a safe return to post-secondary campuses.  Above 

and beyond immunization, infectious contacts in group settings at post-secondary institutions can 

be reduced through a variety of prevention and exposure control measures.  Two-meter physical 

distancing has been my guidance for uncontrolled group settings.  Such distancing is neither 

practical, nor necessary, in the controlled context of post-secondary instructional settings.  I am 

very confiden



Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Bonnie Henry 

MD, MPH, FRCPC 

Provincial Health Officer 
 

 

Cc  Honourable Anne Kang, Minister of Advanced Education and Skills Training 

Shannon Baskerville, Deputy Minister of Advanced Education and Skills Training 

Max Blouw, President Research Universities' Council of BC  

Ruth Wittenberg President, BC Association of Institutes and Universities  

Colin Ewart, President BC Colleges  

Honourable Adrian Dix, Minister of Health


